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A habitable planet needs a healthy ocean. 
A healthy ocean needs all of us.
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Friends, 

2022 was an exciting and impactful year at the New England Aquarium, and we’re 
happy to share our annual report.

With your help, we continued the great work of nurturing and caring for our 
animals, building on our commitment to an inclusive and accessible waterfront, 
developing global partnerships, and engaging and supporting resilient 
communities to protect the blue planet.

Climate change is affecting the ocean and its inhabitants, forcing animals to 
change their feeding, mating, and migration patterns. Our researchers and 
other staff members help by studying the habits and habitats of marine animals, 
advocating for policy changes, and engaging and educating the public.

In 2022, we published findings that detail more than 20 years of shark research in the Dry Tortugas, 
worked with policymakers and leaders to develop and support policies that aid our rescue and 
rehabilitation activities, and received a significant gift for our Marine Conservation Action Fund that will 
benefit ocean-centered communities worldwide for years to come.

Our work to protect the blue planet is critical. With your help, we will continue to ensure a vital and 
vibrant ocean for generations to come by developing exhibits and educational experiences to promote 
discovery, continuing scientific research to provide solutions to ocean challenges and influence policy, 
and developing programs to create engaged, resilient communities in Boston and beyond.

Thank you for your trust and support!

Sincerely,

Vikki N. Spruill
President and CEO

Cover photo: Brian Skerry
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Taking Action for the Ocean Together

From developing new techniques to treat and monitor animals in 

our care and in the wild to pioneering research that impacts ocean 

industry and national policy, the New England Aquarium worked to 

protect the blue planet in 2022 thanks to your support.
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For the first time, two members of the New England Aquarium’s 
(NEAq) Animal Care team—Lindsay Phenix, senior aquarist, and 
Michael O’Neill, manager of the Giant Ocean Tank (GOT)—joined a 
group of scientists from the Aquarium’s Anderson Cabot Center for 
Ocean Life (ACCOL) in the Dry Tortugas to aid ongoing nurse shark 
research. This new partnership aims to foster greater collaboration 
between the Aquarium’s Animal Care staff and its researchers to 
better understand and mitigate the threats facing our ocean.

This shark project, based in the Dry Tortugas National Park, Florida, 
has become one of the longest-running studies of its kind. Nurse 
shark courtship and mating behavior has been studied at this site 
for over 30 years by Harold “Wes” Pratt, a retired scientist for the 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Association and adjunct ACCOL 
scientist. Wes and his wife, Theo, have been conducting research 
here every summer since the 1990s, and ACCOL’s Dr. Nick Whitney, 
senior scientist and chair of the Center’s Fisheries Science and 
Emerging Technologies Program, has joined them for 13 summers 
since 1998.

O’Neill was particularly eager to participate in the project because 
of NEAq’s interest in acquiring a nurse shark for the exhibit. O’Neill 
says the previous nurse shark was transferred to the New York 
Aquarium during GOT tank renovations in 2012.

“Working with nurse sharks is something we were eager to get 
experience with in preparation for a new resident shark,” says 
O’Neill. “It’s important for Animal Care staff to observe the species 
they care for in the field. You get a much better sense of normal 
baseline activity; you can see a cross-section of natural behaviors, 
such as how and where they forage for food, how they behave with 

other species, and what their 
activity levels are,” O’Neill 
adds.

That kind of information can 
help the team decide how 
to provide as much of the 
natural environment in the 
exhibit as possible, consider 
what the “opportunities 
for enrichment and mental 
stimulus are, and how we 
can recreate the same 
foraging environments, 
different training techniques, 
things like that,” O’Neill says.

For about 10 days over the 
summer, Phenix and O’Neill 
stayed in the Dry Tortugas, a 100-square-mile park roughly 70 miles 
from Key West consisting of seven small islands. They began their 
days kayaking to the shark mating area, where they would identify 
tagged sharks, observe behaviors, and assist with shark capture 
and tagging. The area, only accessible by boat or seaplane, is also 
home to coral reefs, marine life, and bird life.

“We were setting up the preliminary study site and helping gather 
census data on the sharks that were there, and began collecting 
breeding and mating behavior, footage, and intel, which is pretty 
exciting to be a part of,” Phenix says.

Long-running Shark Study Welcomes 
Animal Care Experts to the Team

USING SCIENCE TO PROTECT ANIMALS AND THE OCEAN

Dr. Nick Whitney readies a  
nurse shark for tagging during 
fieldwork in the Dry Tortugas. 
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“There are all kinds of life around the Tortugas, and both Mike 
and Lindsay are such naturalists who understand so many 
different things about the animals living out there…so they not 
only supported our research but also expanded it because they 
uncovered some of these smaller sharks we don’t normally focus 
on,” Whitney says.

This decades-long study reveals new things about shark courtship 
and mating behavior and the sharks’ use of the Dry Tortugas as a 
breeding ground. The team recently released a paper documenting 
the project’s findings, reporting that this site is incredibly important 
to the sharks that use it, and several have used this same breeding 
ground for decades.

Given the success of the trip, Whitney says the Animal Care team 
will undoubtedly be invited next year. “They were a tremendous 
help to us on site, and we would love for this collaboration to 
continue,” he said.

Adjunct Scientist Wes Pratt and 
Giant Ocean Tank Manager Mike 
O’Neill work to record information 
on a nurse shark pup.
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After battling frigid ocean temperatures, a Kemp’s ridley sea turtle—
later named Turmeric by Aquarium staff—was rescued in December 
2021 from a beach in Wellfleet, Massachusetts. In addition to 
pneumonia, the small, critically endangered animal—one of more 
than 500 turtles found along Cape Cod beaches and treated by 
the Aquarium’s Sea Turtle Rescue and Rehabilitation team last 
year—suffered fractures to its shell, right femur, and tibia. Turmeric 
is representative of the hundreds of migratory sea turtles who feed 
in the waters along Cape Cod Bay each summer before rapidly 
cooling water temperatures overwhelm their ectothermic systems, 
causing critical weakness that leads to illness, injury, and stranding.

For the last 25 years, Aquarium veterinarians and animal care 
staffers have treated thousands of sea turtles like Turmeric, but 
up to this point, funding for this work has come 
largely from the Aquarium’s operating budget 
and donations. 

To change that and help secure federal funding 
for the rescue and rehabilitation of stranded sea 
turtles, the New England Aquarium is advocating 
for the passage of the Sea Turtle Rescue 
Assistance Act of 2022 (H.R.7918 and S.4432), 
which will benefit organizations and institutions 
like ours. Last summer, Adam Kennedy, NEAq’s 
rescue and rehabilitation director, and Dr. Charles 
Innis, the Aquarium’s director of animal health, 
joined other partners including the National 
Aquarium in Baltimore, Maryland, and the 
South Carolina Aquarium to help advance this 
legislation. 

Advocating for Sea Turtle Rescue  
Assistance

INSPIRING ACTION FOR THE OCEAN
A SWEET PARTNERSHIP

Local Chocolatier Supports the 
Aquarium’s Sea Turtle Rescue and 
Rehabilitation Program

The New England Aquarium 
has worked to promote the 
conservation of sea turtles for 
the past quarter century.  
This work wouldn’t be possible 
without members’ support and 
dedicated partners like Phillips 
Chocolates. A beloved Boston-
area chocolatier since 1925, 
Phillips sells a special New 
England Aquarium-themed box 
of 18 crunchy caramel turtle delights. For every box sold, 
fifteen percent is donated to the Aquarium’s critical sea turtle 
rescue and rehabilitation work.

“We make turtles, and the Aquarium rescues them, so there’s 
a real connection,” says Michael Pocrass, general manager 
of Phillips Chocolates. “And with our chocolates, we have the 
ability to do some good for the turtles and the environment.” 
Plus, he adds, “the Aquarium has such a wonderful 
reputation, we were eager to support it.”

The first Aquarium-themed chocolate turtles were created 
for Mother’s Day in 2019, and Phillips—which also supports 
organizations that aid causes such as disabled veterans 
and breast cancer awareness—has offered the package 
to support the Aquarium’s work ever since. Additionally, 
according to Pocrass, each year for a week in June, in 
celebration of World Ocean Day, five percent of all sales are 
donated to the New England Aquarium. 

“It’s a sweet way for people to enjoy chocolates or do 
something good [with] a gift,” says Pocrass.

Aquarium staff keep cold-stunned sea turtles that 
are too weak to swim afloat.
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In addition to collaborating on the bill’s language, the New England 
Aquarium has been working closely with Massachusetts Senator Ed 
Markey to introduce the Senate version of the bill to help facilitate 
its passage and build bipartisan support. 

The conservation of marine mammal species, such as seals and 
whales, among others, is currently supported by federal programs. 
Through the Prescott Grant Program, the National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) has awarded more than $67.6 
million in competitive grant funding over the last 20 years to eligible 
marine mammal-stranding network participants to respond to and 
care for federally protected marine mammals. But this money does 
not support sea turtle work. To remedy this, Dr. Innis provided 
written and oral testimony to the United States House Committee 
on Natural Resources’ Subcommittee on Water, Oceans, and 
Wildlife in support of the sea turtle bill on July 21, 2022. 

If passed, the legislation would create a permanent grant program 
to fund sea turtle rescue, recovery, and research; authorize $5 
million in funding each year from 2023–2028; aid in developing 
criteria for awarding grants; and prioritize nonprofits with a record 
of this work.

Six sea turtle species are found in U.S. waters, and all of them 
are listed and protected under the Endangered Species Act. Four 
of those species—loggerhead, green, leatherback, and Kemp’s 
ridley, which is the most endangered in the world—are treated by 
the Aquarium. These marine animals face significant challenges, 
including risks from bycatch, entanglement, climate change, and 
stranding.

After more than nine months of care—and following laser 
therapy, antibiotics, pain medication, and surgery—Turmeric, the 
endangered Kemp’s ridley sea turtle, was released into the ocean 
on September 6, 2022.

As the Aquarium team readies for the next cold-stunning season, 
they’re eager to know if the Sea Turtle Rescue Assistance Act will 
pass. Whatever happens, it won’t lessen the dedication of the New 
England Aquarium to help sea turtles like Turmeric thrive.

Left: Kemp’s ridley turtle named 
Turmeric is about to be released 
back into the ocean. Right: 
Aquarium staff members Sarah 
Reiter, Charles Innis, and Alissa 
Weinman on their way to testify 
before Congress in  
support of the Sea Turtle  
Rescue Assistance Act.
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For 16 days last summer, scientists Amy Warren and Kelsey Howe 
from the New England Aquarium’s Anderson Cabot Center for 
Ocean Life sacrificed sleep and terra firma to track North Atlantic 
right whales in Canada’s Gulf of St. Lawrence. Despite bracing stiff 
winds and rough seas throughout, it was worth it. 

Warren and Howe, in collaboration with teams from the University 
of New Brunswick and Canadian Whale Institute (CWI), chartered 
the fishing vessel Jean-Denis Martin and spent long days working 
through robust to-do lists. In addition to watch duties and 
managing their field supplies, the scientists identified animals via 
photo identification, conducted health assessments, took biopsies, 
collected fecal samples, deployed a drone to record imagery, and 
collected oceanographic sampling.  

Work in the field is rarely predictable, and during the past few 
summers, right whales have strayed from previous migratory 
routes in the Bay of Fundy to waters further north, to the Gulf of St. 
Lawrence in Canada. 

Since 2017, right whales have aggregated in large numbers in the 
Shediac Valley (located in the southern portion of the Gulf of St. 
Lawrence) during summer months. However, last year, thanks to 
sightings made during aerial surveys by the Canadian Department 
of Fisheries and Oceans, they appeared to be aggregating even 
farther offshore, in the western Bradelle Valley, which is about 30 
nautical miles beyond Shediac.

“Thirty extra nautical miles may not sound like much,” says Warren, 
“but for a vessel like the Jean-Denis Martin that typically travels 
around eight knots, this meant it would take 10 to 12 hours to travel 

out to the whale aggregation instead of 
the usual six.” 

During two multi-day expeditions aboard 
the vessel, the scientists recorded 234 
right whale sightings of 81 individuals in 
the Bradelle Valley. The sightings were 
hard won as the animals were spread 
far apart in the vast gulf waters. “We 
documented a few small surface active 
groups, but for the most part whales 
were keeping to themselves and (busy) 
on long dives,” says Howe. Among the 
animals spotted were four mom and calf 
pairs. 

They also photographed Meridian (Catalog #1403), a recently 
entangled whale. “Given the late time of day and sea conditions, 
we were not able to do anything but further document his 
entanglement and condition, and report his position to rescue 
teams,” says Howe. “Unfortunately, he was never relocated.”

Aside from numerous sightings, the scientists also gathered a 
number of samples, including four fecal samples (which will be 
further studied for hormones, microbiomes, and plankton content 
at three different institutions), and biopsy samples for an ongoing 
epigenetics study. Perhaps most excitingly, Warren and Howe were 
able to collect biopsy samples from right whale #4180 and her 2022 
calf. The calf was one of only two calves (out of 15) that were not 
sampled on the calving grounds that winter, and #4180 had never 
been sampled before. 

Identifying Nearly 100 Right Whales in the 
Gulf of St. Lawrence 

HELPING OTHERS USE THE OCEAN RESPONSIBLY

The calf of right whale  
Slalom (Catalog #1245) was 

photographed breaching in the 
Gulf of St. Lawrence.
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In addition to time on the larger Jean-Denis Martin, Warren and 
Howe, along with two CWI researchers, conducted small-boat 
photo-ID and biopsy surveys in the Shediac Valley and the Baie des 
Chaleurs. Over the course of four expeditions, they documented 24 
sightings of 17 right whales, including some new whales that had 
not been seen by the larger crew. Most notably, the small-boat crew 
found Snow Cone (#3560), a known entangled whale and mom of 
the year, alone without her 2022 calf. This was her only sighting in 
the Gulf of St. Lawrence last summer and her first sighting without 
her calf. 

Despite some challenging weather and long hauls far into the Gulf 
of St. Lawrence waters, it was a successful summer field season. 
As Warren and Howe processed the samples collected on their trip, 
they were already pondering where the right whales would appear 
next summer.  
 

Top: Catalog #3942 during a close 
approach for biopsy sampling.
Bottom: Aquarium researchers 

direct the boat toward a right 
whale sighted at the end of the 
day, just in time to photograph 

before losing daylight.
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Building Global Partnerships to Support 
Locally-led Ocean Action Worldwide

HELPING TO CREATE ENGAGED, RESILIENT COMMUNITIES

The Aquarium’s Marine Conservation Action Fund (MCAF), which 
offers small grants and fellowships to ocean conservation leaders 
worldwide, is poised to have its biggest impact ever in 2023 thanks 
to a $2 million gift from longtime Aquarium supporters Alan and 
Lisa Dynner. 

MCAF grants support community-based projects spearheaded 
by local conservationists in over 60 countries who are gathering 
key data on imperiled marine species and engaging communities 
to create solutions that benefit ocean health and support food 
insecurity and livelihoods around the world. Past work has included 
promoting the conservation of whitetip sharks in Haiti, gaining 
insights into the pandemic’s effects on coastal fisheries in Sri 
Lanka, and protecting sea turtle nesting areas in Venezuela. 

In 2022, MCAF celebrated funding its 200th 
project as the Dynners’ gift marks a new period 
of growth for the program. 

The vision for the future is to:

•	 Expand the MCAF Fellows Program, which 
sponsors selected conservation leaders and 
offers long-term financial and professional 
support, mentoring, and visibility, all aimed 
at building community engagement and 
resiliency.

•	 Increase the grant sizes and double the 
annual number of projects the program can 
support.

GLOBAL OCEAN CONSERVATION

Advancing Ocean Conservation through 
Philanthropy

Lisa and Alan Dynner believe 
the best way to preserve ocean 
health is through the combined 
expertise, innovation, and 
engagement of those working 
for solutions at the local level, 
which the Aquarium’s Marine 
Conservation Action Fund 
(MCAF) has championed since 
its inception in 1999. 

“We are inspired to help MCAF because it is a unique 
program through which the Aquarium extends its 
conservation reach globally,” explains Alan. “It enables 
local scientists to work on a continuing basis with their 
local populations, governments, and organizations on such 
projects as helping endangered sawfish in Madagascar, 
in Mexico, and in the Philippines; establishing a shark 
sanctuary in Costa Rica; sea turtle conservation in Ghana, 
Liberia, and Indonesia; and preserving giant blue whales  
in Sri Lanka.”

The Dynners are longtime supporters of the New England 
Aquarium. Lisa recently joined the Board of Trustees, while 
Alan is an Ambassador, former Trustee, and a member of 
the MCAF advisory committee.

Alan and Lisa would like their $2 million donation to 
inspire others to give. “We hope that our gift is a catalyst 
in raising money from other individuals, foundations, and 
corporations, so that MCAF can continue to expand its 
activities.” As Lisa points out, “the projects that MCAF 
supports not only protect the ocean and marine animals, but 
also help the people that depend on them.”

Members of The Haiti Project work with local 
fishermen on species monitoring.
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•	 Launch new grants to support the operations and development 
of fellows’ organizations.

•	 Support fellows’ efforts to train early-career ocean practitioners.

•	 Fund the second MCAF Global Fellows Summit to be held at 
the New England Aquarium in the fall of 2023.

•	 Catalyze the program’s fundraising goal of $4.9 million to fully 
realize MCAF’s five-year strategic plan.

In the future, MCAF Program Director Elizabeth Stephenson 
envisions the program offering multi-year grants to further the 
impact of MCAF-funded projects. “Conservation doesn’t happen 
overnight, so we need to invest in leaders for the long term,” says 
Stephenson. 

Two such leaders are MCAF Fellow Andrés López and MCAF 
grantee Ilena Zanella of Misión Tiburón in Costa Rica, who received 
new collaborative grant funding for a novel conservation project in 
Costa Rica. López and Zanella have worked together in the past 
to protect giant manta rays, sharks, and other marine life in Costa 
Rican waters, and their efforts led to the creation of the country’s 
first-ever shark sanctuary. The new grant will support their  

“Beca Azul,” or Blue Fellows program, which seeks to engage the 
next generation of Costa Rican researchers in marine science and 
conservation, with a focus on women in the field.

According to Stephenson, community building—like the kind 
enabled through the new funding available to MCAF Fellows—is a 
pivotal part of MCAF’s strategic planning priorities. It also informs 
MCAF’s overall approach to funding. 

“The gap we feel we’re filling in conservation is really around 
supporting increased representation by conservation leaders from 
low- and middle-income countries,” says Stephenson. “Not only is 
it ethically important but it’s also the right way to do conservation in 
terms of lasting impact.”  

In 2023, all fellows will be invited to Boston for the second MCAF 
Fellows Summit. The event is an exciting opportunity for the fellows 
to connect and share their work not only with each other but with 
Aquarium scientists. 

“We’re looking to have, as [MCAF Fellow Dr. Asha Devos] says, ‘a 
local hero on every coastline,’” Stephenson says.  

Top left: Andrés López of Misión 
Tiburón in Costa Rica. Photo by 
David Garcia. Right: Misión Tiburón 
works with youth on conservation 
education.  
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How do you get a penguin to wear shoes? For Beach Donkey, a 
24-year-old African penguin who needed booties as part of her 
treatment for a foot condition, the answer was strolling privileges 
around the Aquarium.  

It took a dedicated team of Aquarium veterinarians and Animal 
Care staff nearly three years to successfully treat Beach Donkey 
for pododermatitis, an inflammatory condition of the feet that 
can lead to lesions on the pad which, if left untreated, can cause 
progressive infection of the bone and loss of mobility. Also known 
as “bumblefoot,” pododermatitis affects both wild penguins and 
those in zoos and aquariums and is caused by a variety of factors, 
including age and genetics. 

Along with directly treating the foot lesions, the team worked to 
resolve any environmental factors that could be exacerbating Beach 
Donkey’s condition. As part of her treatment protocols, the team 
used kitty litter to keep her feet dry and help debride the calluses, 
and they placed a mat on Beach Donkey’s territory in the exhibit to 
minimize irritation to her feet. To prevent further abrasions, and in 
anticipation of habituating her to post-surgical bandages, the team 
devised custom shoes for Beach Donkey.

Initially, the team believed Beach Donkey would use her shoes on 
exhibit, so getting her accustomed to wearing them was imperative. 

“We wanted Beach to continue to come to her feeds on exhibit, so 
we considered other ways to reward her in addition to giving her 
fish,” said Amanda Barr, a senior penguin trainer at the Aquarium. 

Beach Donkey’s walks 
around the Aquarium weren’t 
just stimulating for her; they 
were important training in 
moving around in her custom 
footwear. 

“Training an animal to be 
comfortable with this level 
of interaction and treatment 
requires very small steps 
and a positive trainer-animal 
relationship,” said Assistant 
Curator of Penguins Eric 
Fox, when describing the 
team’s approach. “Nuanced 
understanding of each 
individual penguin and what 
they find reinforcing is crucial 
to a trainer’s success and is 
essential to the health of each penguin.”

Beach Donkey took in the novel sights as she explored the 
Aquarium’s exhibit halls and office spaces with the team. These 
excursions aided her training by helping her grow more adept at 
walking with footwear and by acclimating her to having shoes 
put on and taken off. After a successful molt last summer, Beach 
was able to undergo additional surgery on her feet to remove the 
diseased tissue. With the success of her surgery, Beach Donkey 
no longer had to wear her shoes. Still, all that training helped 
immensely as Beach Donkey recovered from her procedure.  

Custom Shoes Aid African Penguin in 
Recovery from Persistent Condition 

ADVANCING ANIMAL CARE THROUGH INNOVATIVE TREATMENT

An African penguin named  
Beach Donkey received  

specialized care—including 
shoes and field trips around the 

Aquarium—to treat a foot problem. 
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During many weeks of healing, the Aquarium’s Animal Health team 
and other staff members closely monitored Beach Donkey’s feet, 
gradually adjusting her bandaging as she worked up to walking on 
hard, flat surfaces again. Beach Donkey officially returned to the 
penguin exhibit fulltime on October 1.

Given the success of Beach Donkey’s treatment, Aquarium staff 
aim to share what they’ve learned to support the care of birds like 
Beach Donkey in other zoos and aquariums.

“Beach Donkey’s success story is the perfect example of the 
individualized care that we provide to our animals,” said Fox. 
“Through collaboration and innovative approaches, we do whatever 
it takes to provide the best life for each penguin in our colony. It 
enhances the well-being of our animals and, just as important, our 
collective understanding of an endangered species.”

Top: Aquarists Amanda Barr 
and Brendan Dugan with Beach 

Donkey. Bottom: Beach Donkey is 
rewarded with a walk around the 

Giant Ocean Tank.
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FINANCIAL RESULTS (in thousands of dollars)

Operating Revenue and Support FY 2022 FY 2021
Admissions – Individuals and Groups  $26,642.0  $19,295.8 

Retail Sales – Food, Gift Shop, and Events  4,455.3 2,761.1 

Memberships – Individual, Family, and Corporate  2,845.8 2,382.6 

Gifts and Grants  12,625.9 11,159.7 

Federal and State Grants  11,200.7 13,694.3 

Sponsored Program Grants and Contracts  3,454.2 2,927.2 

Other  843.9 474.9 

Total Operating Revenue and Support $62,067.8 $52,695.6 

Operating Costs and Expenses
Research, Conservation, and Education  $9,660.1 $6,809.9

Exhibit and Retail Operations  23,938.1 18,972.1

Management and General Administration  7,455.2 5,204.2

Fundraising  3,517.0 2,752.4

Interest  659.6 606.7

Total Operating Costs and Expenses $45,230.0 $34,345.3 

Non-operating Revenues and Expenses
Non-operating Revenues  $560.0 $641.2 

Investment Return (Loss)  (2,285.9) 2,291.7 

Net Change in Beneficial Interest in Perpetual Trust  (511.2) 508.8 

Increase in Net Assets  $14,600.7 $21,792.0 

Net Assets FY 2022 FY 2021
Beginning of Year  $66,472.1 $44,680.1 
End of Year  $81,072.8  $66,472.1 

*Operating reserve, as defined by management, excludes capital expenditures, principal payments, depreciation and amortization charges, and non-recurring transactions.  
Audited financial statements, with an unqualified opinion by Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C., are available on request.

Operating  
Revenue

Operating  
Expenses

0.91

0.26

1.36

2021

2020

2019

1.222022

Admission, Sales, and Other 51%

Memberships 5%

Gifts and Grants 20%

Federal and State Grants 18%

Sponsored Program Grants and 
Contracts 6%

Exhibit and Retail  
Operations 53%

Conservation, Research, and 
Education 21%

Interest 1% 

Fundraising 8%

Management and General  
Administration 17%

Total Aquarium Attendance
(millions)

Net Assets from Operations $16,837.8 $18,350.3 
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Thank you to our supporters.

The New England Aquarium gratefully acknowledges the 
individuals, foundations, and corporations whose generous 
financial contributions and pledges help to provide care for 
thousands of animals, power conservation research, and 
educate audiences of all ages. The following list recognizes 
philanthropic gifts of $500 and above.
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GREAT BENEFACTORS
The following donors have committed 
$1 million or more cumulatively since 
the New England Aquarium’s opening 
in 1969.

Anonymous (5)	
Bank of America
Robert L. Beal
Anita and Joshua Bekenstein
Arthur F. Blanchard Trust BNY Mellon,  
     Trustee
The Boston Foundation
Bill and Barbara Burgess
Linda Cabot and Ed Anderson
Dr. John* and Mrs. Bette Cohen
Conservation International
Dell
Alan and Lisa Dynner 
Michael and Barbara Eisenson
Global Conservation Fund
Charles Hayden Foundation
Barbara and Amos Hostetter
John* and Pamela Humphrey, Victoria,
     Joanna, and Caroline
Institute of Museum and Library  
     Services
Irving Oil
Island Foundation 
Jane’s Trust
John and Marilyn Keane
Mr. and Mrs. George M. Lovejoy Jr.
The Lovett-Woodsum Family
The Lowell Institute
Massachusetts Clean Energy Center
Massachusetts Cultural Council
Massachusetts Cultural Facilities Fund
Massachusetts Development Authority
National Grid
 
 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric  
     Administration
National Science Foundation
New Balance Foundation
Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP
Oceankind
Office of Naval Research
The David and Lucile Packard  
     Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. A. Neil Pappalardo
Amelia Peabody Charitable Fund
The Harold Whitworth Pierce  
     Charitable Trust 
John H. and Sandra B. Prescott 
Ms. Andrea Reimann-Ciardelli
Hans and Margret Rey/Curious George  
     Fund of 2001
Liz and Duncan Richardson
Richard Saltonstall Charitable  
     Foundation
Simons Foundation International
James and Marilyn Simons
David B. and Margot D. Stone
Edward and Pamela Taft 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Taft Sr.
Diane, Martin, David, and Laura Trust  
     and The Trust Family Foundation
Edwin S. Webster Foundation
Yawkey Foundation

2022 DONORS ($500 and above)
Anonymous (30) 
Abbvie Inc.
Don Abrams and Roberta L. Rubin
AEW Capital Management, L.P.
Michael Aki and Yalu Wu
Aldrich Family Charitable Foundation
Mr. William P. Aldrich
Dave Alexander
Alexion Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Mr. Irfan Alibhai and Ms. Marika Alibhai

Allegro Microsystems, LLC
Amazon Smile Foundation
American Endowment Foundation
American Online Giving Foundation
America’s Charities
Amundi Pioneer Asset Management
Anchor Capital Advisors, Inc.
In Memory of Maureen Angelini
The Apple Lane Foundation
Diane Arnold and Dean Goodermote
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Atchinson
Ms. Susan Avery
Mrs. Hope Lincoln Baker
BAMSI
Bank of America
Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund
Mrs. Alice Anne Barbo and  
     Mr. William Barbo
Mr. James A. Bardinelli and  
     Mrs. Britt S. Bardinelli
Barings LLC
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Bastian
Kate and Gordon Baty
Melissa Baumgart
Anne Baurmeister
David Bechhofer and Kate Neave
Cynthia A. Becton
Jeannie* and Henry Becton Jr.
Mr. David Beddoe
Anita and Joshua Bekenstein
Mr. Gary Belowich and Ms. Julie Rosen
Ben & Jerry’s
Mrs. Wendy W. Benchley 

Benevity Community Impact Fund
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Bernstein
Tom and Karen Berry
Bethesda Lodge #30, I.O.O.F.
Ms. Jane Bindley
Binnacle Fund of the Tides Foundation
Blackbaud, Inc.
Ashley Bleimes and Christopher Wilfong
Bloomberg
BNY Mellon
Amy and Joshua Boger
Michael J. Bohnen, Esq.
Bose Corporation
Ms. Katrine S. Bosley
Mr. Keith Bostic and Ms. Margo Seltzer
Boston College
Boston Duck Tours
Boston Police Patrolmen’s  
     Association, Inc.
Annie and Julian Bourne
Heather Boyd and Jason Stewart
Susan Briggs
Brigham and Women’s Faulkner Hospital
Brigham and Women’s Hospital
Bright Funds Foundation
BrightSphere Investment Group
Mr. and Mrs.* Jacob F. Brown II 
Bubble Children’s Dentistry &  
     Orthodontics
George and Valerie Buckley
Jim Buell
Bill and Barbara Burgess 
 

We are pleased to recognize and express our gratitude to more 
than 17,000 active member households. We depend on our 
members’ support to continue our critical work. 

We Are Grateful for Our Members

*Deceased
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Dr. Nathan C. Burnett and  
     Dr. Philip Brenner
Dave Burt and Mary Beth Burt
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Burton III
Susie Buttrick
C&W Services
Edmund and Betsy Cabot Charitable  
     Foundation
Cabot Corporation
Linda Cabot and Ed Anderson
Cady Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin T. Callaghan
Cambridge Savings Bank
Cambridge Trust Company
Ms. Donna W. Cameron
Thomas Cammarata
Mr. Donald Campbell
Ms. Terri Campbell and Mr. Michael  
     J. Mars
Jack and Chrissy Carlson
Ernest Carruthers and Christine  
     Carruthers
Maryann Casey
Mr.* and Mrs. Richard G. Casey
CDM Smith
The Cedar Street Foundation
The Chan Zuckerberg Initiative
Mr. John Chapin
Charitable Adult Rides & Services, Inc.
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Jared A. Chase
Children’s Hospital Boston,  
     Patient Family Housing Program
Reed and Ronnie Chisholm
Choate, Hall & Stewart
John and Pat Chory
Christensen-Dunn Early Foundations  
     Fund
Christian Book
Timothy Churchill and Ruth Churchill

City of Boston
City of Cambridge
David Clougherty and Lauren Clougherty
Dr. John* and Bette Cohen
Dr. Lisa M. Cohen
Robert Cohen and Leah Cohen
Ms. Cara Colgate and Mr. Chris Conley
Mr. David C. Comb and Ms. Coleen  
     Fitzgibbon
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Community Foundation for  
     Southeast Michigan
Rosemary Conroy
Conservation Law Foundation
Brian and Karen Conway
Ms. Alison Coolidge and Mr. Tom  
     Boreiko
Susanne Cooper
Chad and Lora Council
Dee-Jai Cowles and Julia Bianconi
Ms. Leanne Cowley and Mr. Steven  
     Galante
Heidi Cox
Sarah Croce and Robert Croce
Diana Dai
James Dalphond and Kate Tsui
Dana Farber Cancer Institute – Jimmy  
     Fund Clinic
Christie D’Andrea and Jazmin Lopez
Ms. Flora E. D’Angio
Pamela Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. Mark G. DeAngelis
Mr. Nathaniel Deknatel and  
     Ms. Jill Deknatel 
Mr. Crawford Del Prete and  
     Mrs. Jessica Del Prete
Dell
Ms. Michelle F. Demarest and Mr. John  
     D. Patterson
Debra Depaulis and Lawrence Depaulis

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory C. DeSisto
Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. DiMaura
Dr. Mary F. Dockray-Miller and  
     Mr. Michael A. Miller
Lynn Dolnick and Edward Dolnick
Tina Donnarummo
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Dowden
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Doyle Jr.
Michael and Suzanne Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. John L. DuPre
Mrs. Marjorie Dwyer and Mr. Matt Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dwyer
Alan R. Dynner and Lisa Dynner
Bonnie Eadie
Sylvia A. Earle, Ph.D.
EarthShare of New England
The Eastern Charitable Foundation
The Edgerley Family Foundation
Sandy and Paul Edgerley
Jennifer and John Eielson
Michael and Barbara Eisenson
Dr. Courtney Ek
Ms. Alexandra Ellwood and Mr. Assar  
     Westerlund
EMCOR Services Northeast – CommAir/ 
     BALCO
EMPath – Economic Mobility Pathways
The Robert G. and Jane V. Engel  
     Foundation, Inc., on behalf of Robert  
     Young
Ms. Elizabeth H. Engel 
Mr. Jeff Esposito and Mrs. Amy Esposito
Estate of Peter L. Sheldon*
Mr. Mark S. Ethier and Ms. Claire Cheney
Daniel and Grace Evans
Ms. Anne W. Everly
Facebook
Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Faer
Jamie and Katie Fagan
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Felter

Fidelity Brokerage Services LLC
Fidelity Investments Charitable  
     Gift Fund
Fiduciary Trust Company
Mark Filipski and Lynn Filipski
Carolyn Finlay and Greg Finlay
FJC
Mr. and Mrs. Walter J. Flaherty
Mr. John L. Flannery and Mrs. Tracy  
     Flannery
Fabian Fondriest and Suzanne  
     Fondriest
Kimberly Fontes
Charlie Forbes and Sarah Forbes
Mr. and Mrs. Lionel P. Fortin
Foundation M
Four-Four Foundation, Inc
Mr. Ronald Frashure
Mr. William M. Frasier
Mr. Stephen Fredette and Mrs. Heather  
     Fredette
Mr. and Ms. John F. Gallagher III
Anne and Walter Gamble
Mr. and Mrs. Dozier L. Gardner
Ms. Karen Gardner
Mr. Thomas P. Gavin and  
     Mrs. Audrey Gavin
Roy Giarrusso and Kristen Giarusso
Daniel and Patricia Gillis and Family
Leslie Gold and Jody Clinger
Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund
Mr. John Gould and Mrs. Debra Gould
Granite Telecommunications
Grapevine
Anne and Jim Green
Dr. Jonathan Green and Dr. Jennifer P.  
     Stone
Mrs. Mary S. Grote and Mr. William  
     Grote
Sarah Hancock
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Mr. and Mrs. William M. Haney III
Mr. Daryl Hanna and Mrs. Shannon 
     Reilly-Hanna
Harry Hanson and Annie Hollingsworth
Harbor Towers I Condominium Trust
Harbor Towers II Condominium Trust
Mr. Andrew Hargens and Ms. Melissa  
     Fang
Harvard Outings & Innings
Hastings Family Foundation
Mr. Francis W. Hatch Jr.*
The Helen G. Hauben Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Rebecca Hayes and Mr. Jared  
     Bartok
Hazard Family Foundation
Donna and Chip Hazard
Tim and Jaimee Healy and Family
Julia Herskowitz
Susan Heyman and Jennifer Heyman
Joan Hiam
Mr. Karl J. Hirshman
Mr. Anthony Hixon
Dianne Hobbs
Ann Hochberg and Howard Weinstein
Andrew Hoffman
Pam and Bill Holding
Hollingsworth & Vose Company
Mr. James E. Hollis and Mrs. Meredith  
     M. Hollis
The Hopedale Foundation
Dr. Frederic Hoppin
Barbara and Amos Hostetter
Houghton Chemical Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Houghton
Nancy and Charles Hovey
Howard Head Family Foundation
Lily Rice Hsia
Mr. Matthew Hughes and Mrs. Angela  
     Hughes
Mr.* and Mrs. John W. Humphrey

Ogden and Nina Hunnewell
Lauren Hunter-Dyson
Jeffrey and Roxanna Hurst
Mark D. Iafrati and Jane E. Freedman
ImpactAssets
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Ingraham
Island Foundation
J.P. Morgan Investor Services Co.
Mr. Doug Jacobs and Mrs. Emily Jacobs
Shiaw-Juang Jen
John Hancock Mutual Life  
     Insurance Company
Ms. Denise Johnson
Ms. Elizabeth L. Johnson
Jesse Johnson
Leigh Johnson and Katherine Johnson
Ms. Natalie C. Johnson
Mr. Jonathan Jordan and Mr. Daniel  
     Jordan
JP Morgan Chase & Co.
Roger B. Kafker
Danny Kalmar and Elaine Chow
Mr. David L. Kaufman and Mrs. Harriet  
     Kaufman
KBK Foundation 
Ms. Michelle Keefe and Mr. Harry  
     Schechter
Mr. Don Keene and Ms. Linda Keene
Susan Keyes
Kissick Family Foundation
David Kloss and Karen Scott
Susan Knack-Brown
Knopf Family Foundation, Inc.
Mary Kreider
Mr. Michael Krupka
Judith and Douglas Krupp
Ernest Kruse and Heide Kruse
Ms. Christine Lagrasta and Ms. Jodi  
     Coombs
Lakeside Foundation

Mary Ann Hamilton Lamont
Emily Landecker Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Murray Lapides
Ms. Michelle LaSala and Ms. Elizabeth  
     Shea
Lautenberg Foundation
Susanne Lavoie and Amy Stewart
Mrs. Patricia P. Lawrence
Mr. Phillip E. Ledin and Ms. Janet  
     Morehouse
Mr. Jim Lee and Ms. Caroline Reeves
Pamela Lenehan and Lawrence Geuss
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Lennox
Alexander and Lianne Leventhal
Dr. Evan Leventhal and Ms. Madeline  
     Miller
Liberty Mutual
Mr. Scott M. Lincoln and Mrs. Amy  
     Auman-Lincoln
David Lipman and Jessica Wexler
Roy Liu
Mr. Anthony Lo and Mrs. Christina Lo
Mr. Douglas J. Lober
Richard Long and Joanne Long
Loring, Wolcott & Coolidge Office
Henry Lovejoy
The Lovett-Woodsum Family
Alistair, Sharon, and Bec Lowe
Lowell General Hospital
The Lowell Institute
Richard K. Lubin Family Foundation
Cynthia and Kent Lundberg
Ms. Patricia Ma
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Macrae

Larry Madin
Dr. Andrew S. Magee
Ms. Marion Magill and Mr. Marc Dohan
Henry Manice
Tristin and Martin Mannion
Dylan Margalit
Dr. Ruth M. Marrion and Mr. Robert  
     Halenda
Mr. Alan Marshall and Mrs. Laurie  
     Marshall
Ms. Sally Martin and Mr. Terry D. Martin
Mass General Brigham Inc.
Massa Products Corporation
Massachusetts Cultural Facilities Fund
Massachusetts General Hospital
Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Massachusetts Office of Travel &  
     Tourism
Massachusetts Organization of State  
     Engineers and Scientists
The Massachusetts Society for Medical  
     Research
The Mateo Family
Gregory W. Mateo
MathWorks, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Mattoon
Suzanne Liola Matus
Mr. Mark Matuschak
Mr. Timothy E. McAllister and Mrs. Beth  
     Lehman 
Mr. Kevin McCann and Mrs.  
     Cheryl McCann
Katie McConnell 

*Deceased

Charter Members have been with us since the Aquarium opened its 
doors on June 20, 1969. We thank you for your continued support! 

A Special Thank You to Our Charter Members
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Scott McGrath and Rebecca  
     McGrath
Sean and Lisa McGrath
Mrs. Mary Sue McKenna
McKinsey & Company, Inc. 
Mr. Timothy P. McLaughlin and  
     Mrs. Sabrina L. McLaughlin
Mr. Stephen Mead Jr. and  
     Mrs. Laetitia F. Mead
MEDITECH
Mr. John Medway
Mr. Patrick J. Melampy and  
     Reverend Priscilla Lawrence
Merwin Memorial Free Clinic  
     For Animals, Inc.
Dr. John Meyers and Mrs. Amy Meyers
MFS Investment Management
The Minneapolis Foundation
David E. Moeser Trust
Ms. Amy Belkin Mofenson and  
     Mr. Jay Mofenson
Michael E. Mooney
Ms. Barbara L. Moore and  
     Mr. Jack A. VanWoerkom
Lindsey Moors
Morgan Stanley
The Morgart Family
Ms. Kathleen W. Mosure and  
     Mrs. Kathy Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Mui
Robert Mulligan and Jenny Cieplak
Rick Musiol
National Philanthropic Trust
Natixis Global Asset Management
NED Management L.P.
NEI General Contracting
Network of Engaged  
     International Donors 
New Balance 

New England Aquarium Education Fund  
     at The Boston Foundation
New England Biolabs Foundation
The New York Community Trust
Dr. John Nguyen and Dr. Patricia Nguyen
Northeastern University
Northern Trust Charitable Program
Alexander Notopoulos and  
     Alexis Anderson
Ms. Heather Nunn
Kim Ogden and Frank Huntowski
Ann Oliver
Vaughan O’Neal
James O’Neill and Carol O’Neill
Dr. Sean O’Reilly
Oxford Fund, Inc.
L. Mark Panella and Susan Panella
Mr. and Mrs. A. Neil Pappalardo
Parks Charitable Foundation
Ms. Carol S. Parks
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Parmett
Patina Restaurant Group
Mr. Deval Patrick
Anne B. and Stephen C. Peacher
Ms. Geraldine A. Pelczar
Brian Peltonen and Alicair Peltonen
Michael Pennisi 
Charles J. Pentis Jr and Holly F.  
     Malarney
People’s United Bank
Phillips Chocolates
The Jeffrey H. Pierce Family
Mrs. May H. Pierce
Richard and Paula Pierce
Amos Pike and Tami Pike
Ms. Susan Pioli and Mr. Martin Samuels
Polar Beverages
Ms. Jennifer Ponting and  
     Mr. Matthew Cox
Portsmouth Naval Shipyard

Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Pothier
Mr. Dan Powell and  
     Mrs. Catherine Powell
Mr. and Mrs. David Powers
Princess House, Inc.
The Mattina R. Proctor Foundation
PSG
Pulpdent Corporation
Putnam Investments
Kathy and George Putnam
Ms. Keri Pyke
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Quinn
Robert D. Rands
Sundar Ranganathan and Rohini Sundar
Neil Rasmussen
Raymond James
Red Acre Foundation
Kristen and Paul Reeder
Ms. Andrea Reimann-Ciardelli
Mrs. Maria Reisman and  
     Mr. Robert Reisman
Mary and Peter Renner
Ress Family Foundation 
Dr. W. Ribich and Mrs. Crystal Ribich
Liz and Duncan Richardson
Marigny Rivers and Travis Rivers
Mr. Brian Rivotto
David and Susan Rockefeller
Michael and Toni Rosen
Cornelia Cogswell Rossi Foundation, Inc. 
Mr. Anthony Roux
Mr. and Ms. Walter Row
Cynthia Rubens
Mr. René A. Ruiz and Dr. Susan Ruiz
Richard Saltonstall Charitable  
     Foundation
Maurice Samuels and Lourdes  
     Peri-Samuels
Saquish Foundation
The Saul Family

Mr. Jonathan F. Saxton
Emily F. Schabacker
Ms. Susan Schiffer
Philip Schiller and Kim Gassett Schiller
Hannah Schnall
Ms. Katherine Schoonover
Schrafft Charitable Trust
Ms. Rebecca E. Schulman and  
     Mr. William Havemeyer
Schultz & Williams, Inc.
The Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving
Ms. Barbara Schwaderer
Mr. Daniel Schwartz and  
     Mrs. Vicky L. Schwartz
Mr. C. Eric Schwartz
Mrs. Stephanie J. Schwartz  
     and Mr. Jeffrey Schwartz
Elizabeth Scott
Stephanie Sellers
Sensitech Inc.
Servier
The Shane Foundation
Kathleen and Ross Sherbrooke
Mr. Kevin Shone
Cris and Leah Shuldiner
Benjamin Siegal and Megan Siegal
Elizabeth Singer
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Skerry
Mr. Samuel Slater and  
     Mrs. Jessica Slater
Debbie and Bob Slotpole
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Soden, Esq.
Catharine Soros
Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital
Jeff Spruill
Vikki N. Spruill
Pat and David Squire
Mr. Tom Stair and Ms. Lucy  
     Caldwell-Stair
State Street Corporation



2022 Annual Report | 19

State Street Foundation, Inc.
Stefano La Sala Foundation, Inc.
Jim Stein Sharpe and Debby  
     Stein Sharpe
Mr. and Mrs. Karel Steiner
Mr. and Ms. Donald J. Steiner
The Steinert Family
Stevenson Family Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Howard H. Stevenson
Jonathan F. Stone
Mrs. Susan T. Strauss
Brett Streetman and Michele Streetman
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Sullivan
Sumner Roy Kates Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Payson Swaffield
Ms. Pauliina Swartz
Mr. Gerald A. Swislow
Mr. Dave Tabors and Mrs. Cristen Tabors
Takeda Pharmaceuticals International Co.
Tarlow Family
Kate and Ben Taylor
Kim and Arnaud Tesson
The TF Foundation
The Thorson Foundation
The Tides Foundation
Tillen Family
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Timberlake IV
The Tiny Tiger Foundation
The TJX Companies, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Torrey
The Triple T Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Trumbull
Mrs. Walter H. Trumbull
Twin Rivers Technologies
UBS Financial Services
University of Massachusetts, Boston -  
     Student Activities
Mr. and Mrs. Glen L. Urban

US Charitable Gift Trust (Eaton Vance  

     Charitable Giving)
Judy and Richard Usen
USPS Social & Recreation Committee
UVAS Foundation
Issa Van Dyk
Van Sloun Foundation
Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc.
Vanguard Charitable Endowment  
     Program
Vertex Pharmaceuticals Incorporated
Vicinity Energy
Vilms Consulting
Michelle and Andrés Vilms
Vinfen Corporation
The Volgenau Foundation
Mrs. Emily V. Wade
Carol Wadsworth
Mr. and Mrs. Monte J. Wallace
Brian Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Walsh
Mr. Paul V. Walsh and Ms. Jennifer  
     Sudduth Walsh
Ms. Stacey Watson
Mr. Scott Wayne
Dr. Mark Weber and Mr. Howard  
     Solomon
Theresa Weber
Edwin S. Webster Foundation
Mr. William F. Weld
Ann Welsh and Carden Welsh
Wentworth Institute of Technology
Mrs. Denise P. Wernikoff
Westminster Barrington Foundation
Stetson Whitcher Fund at The Boston  
     Foundation
Ms. Emily White
Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. White
Kendra and Peter Wilde
William James College
Mr. J. Michael Williamson

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley H. Willis
Mrs. Kim Wilson and Dr. Roger Nuss
Mrs. Katherine B. Winter
Clara B. Winthrop Charitable Trust
Kelsey Wirth and Sam Myers
Wodecroft Foundation
Michael Wong
Mr. Eric J. Wu and Dr. Samantha A.  
     Spencer
Dr. Roger Wu
Shan Wu and John Wise
Mr. David Wypij and Mr. Timothy Baum
Dr. Charlotte Yeh
Christopher Yens and Temple Gill
Ms. Debra Zides

SPONSORED OCEAN 
RESEARCH AND 
CONSERVATION ACTIVITIES 
Primarily through the work of the 
Anderson Cabot Center for Ocean Life, 
our researchers and technical staff 
conduct independent scientific research 
and advise corporations and industry 
groups toward practical solutions that 
mitigate negative human impacts on 
our ocean. We promote these science-
based solutions in New England and 
beyond, building on the Aquarium’s 
legacy of protecting our blue planet and 
advocating for a vibrant and vital ocean. 
Thank you to these sponsors and 
partners who further these efforts.

American Association of Zoo  
     Veterinarians (AAZV)
American Saltwater Guides Association
Animal Welfare Institute
Atlantic White Shark Conservancy

Boston Private Industry Council
Conservation Law Foundation
Cornell University
Department of Energy
Duke University
Equinor Wind US
Gorton’s, Inc.
IFF
Irving Oil Corporation
Massachusetts Clean Energy Center
Massachusetts Technology  
     Collaborative
National Offshore Wind Research
     Development Consortium
National Oceanic and Atmospheric  
     Administration
Natural Resources Defense Council
Ørsted
SouthCoast Wind Energy LLC
U.S. Economic Development  
     Administration
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IN-KIND GIFTS 
The following donors contributed in-
kind gifts with a self-reported market 
value of $500 or above.

Connelly Partners
Ruth M. Marrion
Massachusetts Veterinary Referral  
     Hospital
Claire A. McManus
Rebecca W. Quinn
Brian Skerry
Veterinary Neurology and Pain  
     Management

ENDOWED AND NAMED FUNDS 
David B. Stone Fund (1970)
Winslow Memorial Fund (1977)
John H. Cunningham Jr. Fund (1982)
Harold E. Edgerton Fund (1982)
New England Aquarium Education Fund 

at The Boston Foundation (1983)
Comprising the following funds: 
Robert G. Stone Fund (1971) 
Paul F. Hellmuth Fund (1984) 
Helen B. Spaulding Fund (1985) 
William S. Brewster Fund (1986)

David B. Arnold Jr. Fund (1985)
Animal Care Fund (1985)
Weston Howland Fund for  
     Admissions (1988)
Edmund C. Toomey Endowed  
     Education Fund (2005)
The Buttrick Fund for Volunteer  
     Programs (2006)
Lindy Johnson Fellowship Fund (2011)

SPONSORS 
We proudly recognize our 

leading sponsors.

Every effort was made to accurately reflect each 
contributor. If you find an error in the list, please 
accept our sincere apology and contact the 
Development Office at 617-226-2134.
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OFFICERS 
Vikki N. Spruill, President and CEO
Thomas R. Burton III, Chair of the Board  
     of Trustees
Daniel S. Evans, Secretary of the  
     Corporation

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Thomas R. Burton III, Chair 
David Altshuler
David Bechhofer
Barbara Burgess
Linda N. Cabot
Jared A. Chase
Robert Chen
John P. DeVillars
Lisa Dynner
Barbara Eisenson
Daniel S. Evans
Nick Good
Kathleen Healy
Timothy G. Healy
Pamela R. Holding
Alexander D. Leventhal
Raymond F. Mui
Anne B. Peacher
Brian Skerry
Samuel Slater
Vikki N. Spruill
Robert C. Trumbull, Ex-Officio 
William F. Weld
Peter O. Wilde

BOARD OF AMBASSADORS 
Formerly known as Overseers

Robert C. Trumbull, Chair 
Caroline Alves
Robert G. Bannish
Dr. Cynthia A. Becton
Michael J. Bohnen, Esq.
Anna B. Bourne
George D. Buckley
W. Reed Chisholm II
Paul W. DiMaura
Alan R. Dynner
Jennifer D. Eielson
Katharine B. Fagan
Jeff Gabriel
Dozier L. Gardner
Roy Giarrusso
Mark E. Hastings
Ann P. Hochberg
Danny Kalmar
Mary Alice Karol
Stephanie Kube
Douglas J. Lober
Michael S. Lorber
Alistair Lowe
Laurence P. Madin, Ph.D.
Michael E. Mooney
Brooke N. Muggia
Charles F. Nadler
Kim J. Ogden
Susan F. Panella
Brian Peltonen
Richard C. Pierce
Kitt Sawitsky

Jonathan F. Stone
Kevin Joseph Sullivan
James W. Taylor
Arnaud F. Tesson
Michelle P. Vilms

HONORARY MEMBERS  
Formerly known as Magellan Society and Life 

Trustees 

George R. Baldwin
Maliz E. Beams
Henry P. Becton Jr.
Jacob F. Brown II
R. William Burgess Jr.
Anne (Susie) T. Buttrick
Stephen T. Curwood
John J. Doyle Jr.
Sylvia A. Earle, Ph.D.
Jamie C. Fagan
Walter J. Flaherty
Walter J. Gamble, M.D.
Dean Goodermote
Gale R. Guild
Harry A. Hanson III
Donna K. Hazard
Karl J. Hirshman
Lily Rice Hsia
Ogden Hunnewell
Jeffrey M. Hurst
Thomas B. King
Anne R. Lovett
William J. O’Neill Jr.
Scott H. Page
Stephen C. Peacher

Pamela Petri-Humphrey
Edward E. Phillips
Jeffrey H. Pierce
Rudolph F. Pierce, Esq.
Mary T. Renner
Karen Foote Richards
Duncan W. Richardson
Bud Ris
Kathleen Sherbrooke
Richard A. Soden, Esq.
Patricia R. Squire
Timothy L. Vaill
Louis J. Volpe

IN MEMORIAM 
We would like to honor the memory of 
the following Aquarium board members, 
volunteers, and donors who passed 
away in 2022 and 2023.

Jeannie Becton
Barbara Brown
Richard G. Casey
Dr. John M. Cohen
John M. Gray
John W. Humphrey 
Edward C. Johnson
Mary Uek

LEADERSHIP

This list reflects our Governance members as of April 1, 2023.
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